Message from Tom

If is often said that there are winners and losers in every election but I don’t see any losers in the election for Federation Officers last week.  I have a great respect for Bill Cannon, Betty Whitten and Sarah Gonzales and will work to keep them active in the Federation.  I want to thank all of you who supported my candidacy and I’m sure that the other newly elected officers do also.  

It is an awesome realization of the duties and responsibilities that come with the office of President of the Federation. One of my first duties is to select the appointed board members.  The appointed board along with the Area Vice President and Chapter Presidents make the Federation run.  Included in the appointments among others are the Editor, Service Officer, Public Relations Officer, and Committee Chairs. 

Other tasks that require attention include the preparation of the budget and review the planning for the next Federation Convention.  Fortunately we have an experienced Treasurer – Bill Ritchie and our Secretary – Elaine Hughes resides in Asheville, the site for our next Convention and has agreed to work with the Local Host Committee.

With your continued support, we hope to make NC NARFE and our Chapters your kind of place.  If you have comments, concerns or complements, my door – or in this case – email and telephone are always open.  I think people make the difference in any organization and  I think the people of NARFE are the very best.

